Minutes: Academic Senate Standing Committee on Internationalization
Friday, 2 November 2007, 3-5 p.m., 404 Cohodas

Present: Jessica Beaver, Peter Goodrich, Bill Mihalopoulos, Mohey Mowafy, Amy Orf, Anna Sanford, Marcelo Siles, Renxin Yang.  Excused: Tawni Ferrarini, Charles Rayhorn.  Absent: Bill Ball.  Guest: Carol Strauss.
Mowafy convened the meeting; the agenda for today and minutes for September 21 were approved.
Executive Director of International Programs Siles continued his report from the September 21 meeting; a summary follows:

· Recruitment:  John Weting and Angela Maki attended the International Recruitment Fair in Toronto for USA institutions, and report some success in creating interest in NMU among potential Canadian students.  Siles and Bill Bernard are collaborating on proposal to reinstate the budget for foreign student recruitment, and anticipate a 3-year return on investment:  recruitment efforts need to be continued to develop success.  Weting also went to Texas to investigate nine community colleges as possible sources of transfer students; both international and domestic.  Bernard is also developing an articulation agreement with these colleges that can be standardized to similar partnerships, and two advertisers have been engaged for NMU’s international recruitment efforts.  Siles noted that NMU’s laptop policy and relatively low tuition rates are attractions.  A recruitment tour to Latin America is next, and Mallo is developing bilingual Spanish/English materials.  Siles noted that 90% of NMU’s internationalization undertaking is logistical, and this logistical part is in his purview.  Recruitment, however, is a joint effort with Admissions.
· Partnerships:  In addition to Texas, Siles is concentrating on Canada, Japan, China, Latin America (Mexico, Peru, Argentina, and Brazil), Sweden, and a yet-to-be-decided Eastern European nation.   Some details:

1. Dean Sanyal has begun working on an MBA program that would be attractive to international students (such programs are a big draw).

2. Siles hopes to make NMU a part of a North American Initiative program involving 2 Canadian, 2 Mexican, and 2 USA universities.

3. He is exploring an entrepreneurship partnership in Brazil.

4. He is working with Jim Schiffer of the English Department on a summer course in Sweden relating to Shakespeare’s Hamlet.

5. He is exploring collaborative political science internships in Washington and Ottawa with the Canadian Consulate in Detroit.

6. An overture from the American Japanese Society through its Detroit consulate is leading to a visit to NMU by the consul, contact with the international Japanese Foundation, and free loan of Japanese art and film to NMU.
7. Last year’s cancelled China trip is being revived for this summer.

8. Siles recently spent 10 days in Peru, developing connections for 6 possible programs there, both long and short-term (FLSAs), involving NMU students, faculty, staff, and Marquette-area teachers.  Discussion of the curricular ramifications followed, with Mowafy asking how experiences involving people not enrolled in an NMU degree program related to the granting of academic credit.  Sanford replied that this had been managed before; Goodrich suggested that non-traditional students could enroll under present NMU structures, using (when applicable) tuition waivers for NMU faculty and staff, and that control of curriculum should, as always, remain under faculty oversight.
9. MOUs:  Siles has collected the six that are currently in effect, and will distribute them for discussion at a future meeting, with a view towards standardization and approval mechanisms.

· ESL:
An ESL program will restart in Winter 2008, even though it has enrolled only two students so far (it takes just 3 students to fund one adjunct instructor).  A second announcement will be sent to AAUP faculty seeking qualified  instructors (this is required by the Master Agreement).  ESL will not be offered for graduation credit at present, but Siles would like to explore it for the future.  Credit is important because financial aid is not available without it.  Discussion followed, with the additional question of who at NMU is responsible for developing an ESL program, and several possibilities emerged:
1. Basic ESL should be separate from the regular 100-400-level courses.

2. A summer (if not year-round) institute to offer such instruction could be revived, and offer an academic structure that allows for financial aid.

3. A certificate program in teaching ESL is a long-term goal, but needs a critical mass of foreign students taking ESL courses to become practical.  English and Modern Languages have been collaborating on this.

4. ESL is complicated to set up, since it involves on-site evaluation of transcripts, wide-ranging linguistic/translation capabilities, and a means of efficiently fielding and responding to inquires, visa documentation, placing students in housing, and other logistical considerations.
· Study Abroad Guidelines:  Siles’ draft is being considered by subcommittees within the Risk Assessment and Management Committee.  Subcommittees are due to report by Nov. 26, and COI will receive a copy of the faculty subcommittee’s section; RAMC revision is hoped for by Dec. 10, at which time COI will receive the complete revised draft for comment.  Siles asked to be put on the agenda for COI’s next meeting to discuss the guidelines, observing that his priorities are high curricular quality and low risk to participants.

· Study Abroad programs:  Siles updated the committee on current programs, observing that two are in abeyance: in Turkey and Vienna.  Concern was expressed about perceived inconsistencies in regard to assessment and approval of their curriculum component.  At this point, Strauss (representing the Vienna program which she has originated and previously led), read Dean Seethof’s definition of FLSAs and the committee discussed his expressed concern about FLSAs that have a third-party faculty component.   It was observed that third-party involvement is already established as part of semester-long study-abroad consortia that NMU participates in such as AHA International, and Strauss was advised to negotiate with the Dean (and Siles) on this basis, updating the committee as appropriate.
Submitted by Peter Goodrich, COI Secretary

